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NOTE FROM BOLIVIA, ECUADOR, NICARAGUA, AND VENEZUELA 

TO THE CHAIR OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE OAS ON THE 

PROTOCOLARY MEETING CONVENED FOR APRIL 5, 2013, 
TO RECEIVE THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF PARAGUAY

Washington D.C., April 4, 2013
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency, to convey, with regard to the protocolary meeting you have convened for Friday, April 5, 2013, to receive Mr. Federico Franco, the following comments by the Permanent Representatives of Bolivia, Ecuador, Nicaragua, and Venezuela:
The Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, at different meetings, has considered and analyzed the political situation of the Republic of Paraguay stemming from the removal from office of President Fernando Lugo by means of a political trial that has been challenged, and which culminated in a congressional coup d’état. That debate has not yet concluded and to date remains pending within this Organization.

In different regional and subregional forums, our Heads of State and Government have taken decisions and defined their positions with regard to the congressional coup d’état in Paraguay and the non-recognition of the de facto government.
The Permanent Council, at a special meeting held last March 15, in posthumous tribute to President Hugo Chávez Frías, unanimously recognized his humanism, leadership, solidarity, and contribution to building the unity of our peoples, so that the recent disrespectful statements by Mr. Federico Franco seeking to dishonor the memory of President Chávez, promoter and defender of Latin American and Caribbean integration, warrant rejection by this Organization.
Ambassador Arturo Ulises Vallarino Bartuano
Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
Therefore, Mr. Chair, we wish to express our profound rejection of the holding of this protocolary meeting and of the statements by Mr. Federico Franco, and advise that we will not take part in that meeting and our seats will be vacant.
We would be grateful if you would kindly distribute this note to all permanent missions and permanent observer missions to the Organization of American States for their information.

Accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.
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Diego Pary Rodríguez
María Isabel Salvador 


Ambassador, 
Ambassador,

Permanent Representative of the
Permanent Representative of

Plurinational State of Bolivia
 the Republic of Ecuador

Dennis Moncada Colindres
Roy Chaderton Matos

Ambassador,
Ambassador,

Permanent Representative of 
Permanent Representative of the

the Republic Of Nicaragua
Bolivarian Republic Of Venezuela
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